LLV1 Homeowner’s Annual Meeting
February 26, 2017

Opening
The Annual Meeting of the Lamplighter Village 1 Homeowner’s Association to elect a new Board of Directors was called to order at 2:15 PM on February 26, 2017, in Building C.
Present
Dianne Viering, 2016 Interim President, Karen Deitemeyer, 2016 Interim Vice-President, Camilla Sullivan, 2016 Membership Director, Mark French, 2016 Director and Roger Doran, 2016 Director.  Absent were Carol Timko, 2016 Director and Jim Banks, 2016 Director
Minutes –
Treasurer’s Report  
Checking Account balance 12/31/16 - $2,338.54
Money Market Account balance 12/31/16 - $24,084.67

Old Business
Cal-Am Updates: Mark and Dianne met with Ryan and he gave them an update on the capital expenditures that Cal-Am has made during 2016.  They have spent close to $2 Million on the mini-golf course; pickle ball courts; bocce ball courts; tiki bar; etc.  Signs and scoreboards have been ordered and will be erected.  The shuffleboard courts will be moved to near the bocce ball courts.  They will be putting pavers down in the current shuffleboard court area to expand the tiki bar area.  6 additional light poles have been ordered. The 3rd entrance is going to be repaved.
Ryan will attend the May LV1 and LV2 Joint meeting.
Open Discussion

While waiting for votes to be cast, the meeting was opened up for discussion:
Kathy McCrory said that people are not following the one-way in/one-way out in the parking lot and that Cal-Am needs to erect signs that say entrance only and exit only.  This will be followed up on with Ryan.
Kathy Hoffman said that she had started the HOA food donation pantry in her home.  She suggested that we have a card to give people so she will know it’s OK to give them food.
Candy Velleri brought up her long lasting issues with mowing and with the house next-door to her.  She has a meeting tomorrow with Corporate.  We reminded everyone that the HOA has a form to be used to report an issue and that we must have a paper trail in order for the HOA to become involved.  

Pat Wolfe asked if the lighting will reach the golf cart parking.  We will follow up on that question.

Cathy Ripoll brought up the dip in the road at entrance 1 and asked whose responsibility it is to repave.  Is it Cal-Am or the County?  We will follow up on that question.

Mark French stated that the pool heater has been replaced.

Bill Warfield said that it should not take 3 weeks to replace or fix the heater and that Cal-Am should look into a different company.

Jack Swist brought up the speeding in the park.  There was discussion about the Cal-Am employees speeding, but Sue Allen also bought up that many residents are speeding also.

Shirley Oldman said when she bought her home there was a window that needed to be fixed – she was promised Cal-Am would fix it, but it’s been a year.  Also that the salesman promised her that they would pressure wash her home and haven’t.  And that the mowing crew broke something that hasn’t been fixed yet.
Karen Deitemeyer asked for suggestions of how to inform HOA members to fill out a complaint form when they have an issue that hasn’t been resolved.  Candy Velleri suggested a notification in the Village Voice each month.

Jack Swist mentioned that most of the complaints today seem to be about Jason and his crew.

New Business

Members were able to place their ballots in the ballot box until 2:00 PM.  At that time the votes were counted – 28 votes were cast and each person received 26 votes.  The new Board then elected officers for the 2017 year:

President – Mark French

Vice-President – Dianne Viering

Secretary – Karen Deitemeyer

Treasurer – Carol Timko

Membership Director – Camilla Sullivan

Director – Roger Doran

Director – Jim Banks
The meeting was adjourned at 2:15 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Deitemeyer, Secretary

